## Rufford Park Post





Issue 9 13th November 2020

www.ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

office@ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

## Headteacher's news:

It has been an enjoyable week and some of the annual events such as Remembrance Day and Children In Need have certainly added to the atmosphere around school. Other highlights included the return of Y3/4 Cedar and Y4 Beech classes following



a week of isolation; Y5/6 enjoying a specialist music lesson from Mr Jennings; and a KS1 Florence Nightingale workshop which runs into next week too.

It has also been positive for other reasons. Last night, the FORP had a Zoom meeting to discuss fund raising plans in the absence of our Christmas Fayre (details to be revealed soon) and earlier in the week, I spoke to our newly elected parent governors. If you recall, there were 4 vacancies and I was delighted to receive the same number of applicants. As such, I can now formally introduce and welcome our new parent governors:

- Mrs Joanne Ward
- \* Mr Ian Barber
- Mrs Clair Miller
- \* Mr Rajinder Puri

In due course, more information - in the form of a pen portrait - will be added to the governors section of the website.

I hope you take care and keep safe and make the most of family time over the weekend. You might like to get out for a walk - some training in advance of our PTAs Christmas fundraising plans! Hmm...







Y2 Cherry Tree Class learning all about Florence Nightingale

Please click on the link below to find out what your child has been doing in class this week.

Nursery Reception Y1 Pear Y1/2 Lime Y2 Cherry

<u>Y3 Willow</u> <u>Y3/4 Cedar</u> <u>Y4 Beech</u>

Y5 Oak Y5/6 Ash Y6 Maple

**In Assembly** ... we continued with the theme of memories and also learned about Armistice Day.

Telephone: 0113 3910906

**Aireborough Children's Centre - Advice Clinic:** Please visit the <u>Links page</u> under the MORE tab to see what support and advice is out there for families.



Can Aireborough Children's Centre help you find the way?

## Children In Need:

Our
fundraising
for CIN today
was a great
success.
After
covering
Pudsey in
coins, we
managed to
raise a
magnificent

£285.00.



Thank you all for your generosity.

Trim Trail in action: The trim trail and ball shoot have been in full action this week and will be in the weeks to come. To ensure that this is done safely, classes have been carefully timetabled and we clean the main touch points ready for the next day. As such, the trim trail must not be used by children before or after school. Thank you.

## Teacher Training Day Fri 20th Nov

School will be closed next Friday and the staff development will have a focus on child protection, online safety and the use of Office 365 Teams.